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How to Write a Conference Motion
It is wholly understandable why some members, writing a motion for Napo Conference for the first time, think that they must include all the arguments, history and blow-by-blow narrative that relate to their motion, in the actual proposal.  However, this is not necessary, can be extremely counterproductive and, with the word limit that has now been introduced, probably impossible!
All the above should be saved up and put, where relevant, into the proposal speeches on the day.  It’s the members who turn up to Conference and vote on your proposal that you need to persuade and it is the quality of your arguments and information, and how you present them, that will do that.  After all, the proposer has six minutes and the seconder three minutes to speak to their motion, which is a considerable amount of time to say what you want while you have Conference’s undivided attention.
Your written motion, however, should be concise, clear and contain the following three elements:
1. It should briefly explain the circumstances that have led to this motion being brought to Conference: “This AGM notes that the Government intends to make it illegal for all Government employees, including in National Probation and Cafcass, to take strike action”
2. It should detail what you want Napo to do about it: “This AGM therefore instructs the NEC, Campaigning Committee, FCC, all Branch Executives and the FCSEC to organise a campaign to defeat this proposal, in co-operation with other public service unions”.

3. It should set out a time-scale, terms of reference and/or channels of accountability for the desired action(s): “This AGM further instructs the Officers and Officials to take overall responsibility for co-ordinating this campaign in Napo and to report on its progress to the membership at frequent and regular intervals and certainly by the next meeting of the NEC.”
In summary, you need to explain briefly what has happened that makes you want to bring a motion to Conference; what you want to do about it; which parts of Napo you want to take what actions, and how you are going to ensure that all that will be done.
The deadline for submitting motions to Napo HO is Friday 18th August.  Motions can be submitted by Committees, Branches, FC Section or two full or RPAM members.
We hope that this has been helpful.  If you would like any further information please contact Tony Mercer, Steering Committee secretary, on tonyomercer@btinternet.com
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